The City of North Little Rock

701 WEST 29TH STREET
TOM WADLEY NORTH LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72114

DIRECTOR NORTH LITTLE ROCK 501-791-8581 « Fax 501-791-8584
v‘ “ NLRCodeEnforcement@northlittierock.ar.gov

CODE ENFORCEMENT DEPARTMENT

June 7, 2018

Mayor Smith
City Council Members

Re: 2105 Whyte Dr.
Lot 8 Block 6 Glenview Sub
Parcel 23N0420007700
North Little Rock, AR 72117

Owner: Dorothy / Herbert Fair
North Little Rock, AR

Dear Mayor Smith;

March 2017 code enforcement started receiving complaints from neighbors regarding
tall grass and outdoor storage, Code Enforcement officer C. Williams conducted
inspections of the property which showed the structure to be in very bad disrepair also.
Owners of record were mailed notices for the outdoor storage violations and the tall
grass. Follow-up inspections shows the status of the structure to be unchanged. This
structure has been vacant since March 2014 according to North Little Rock Utilities.

April 2018 Code Enforcement has spoken with the Ms. Fair she stated that she didn'’t
have the monies to have the structure demolished. She was advised that the City
would move forward with the condemnation proceedings. Ms. Fair was unable to meet
with us to conduct an interior inspection, so an administrative search warrant was
obtained to the purpose of an interior inspection. The inspection showed numerous

- housing code violations.

A Notice of Public Nuisance along with Notice of City Council for the June 25th, 2018
hearing date was mailed to the owner of record by certified and regular mail and posted
on the premises. Notice of hearing was also ran in local newspaper.

The structure is considered to be unsafe and unfit for human habitation and also a
public nuisance, it is the recommendation of the North Little Rock Code Enforcement
Department that these structure be considered for condemnation.

Felecia McHenry
Code Enforcement Supervisor
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